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Joining Hands with God
Dr. Jeff Roberts, Senior Pastor 
jroberts@tbcraleigh.com • Twitter: @Jeff__Roberts

Last week, I shared with you information about the meeting of the Southern Baptist 
Convention. This past week, I attended the 2016 Assembly of the Cooperative Baptist 
Fellowship in Greensboro. This is always a great time for me personally, as I get the 
opportunity to see so many friends from seminary and other states where I have served. I 
always think the relationships are the best part of the CBF Assembly. I was also proud of 
several actions initiated by the Fellowship this year. To understand CBF you have to first 
understand that unlike the Southern Baptist Convention, the CBF is not a denomination. 
CBF is a partnership of churches, individuals and ministry organizations who have 
covenanted together to do ministry together. The CBF’s major reason for existence is 
to create a partnership for global missions. To achieve the goal of global missions, CBF 
partners with Baptist Unions and Organizations all over the world. 

In my opinion there were two important initiatives undertaken this year by the CBF. The 
first one was to adjust its model for funding full time missionaries. At a time when many 
mission organizations are moving to self funding or short term missionaries, the CBF is 
choosing to make the presence of long term resident missionaries a priority. The CBF 
believes that the transformation of the gospel in communities and with people groups 
all over the world require a long term presence. The presence of a missionary who lives 
with the people and builds relationships and proclaims the gospel message is still the 
best model for ministry. To this end, the CBF adopted a new funding process where 
every missionary will receive equitable support. In addition, the new model will seek to 
give local churches the opportunity to help fund ministry and programs of our long term 
missionaries. In this model, two things are important for a local church like Trinity. First, 
our gifts to Global Missions Offering is of utmost importance in keeping missionaries on 
the field. Second, we must continue to send our own short-term mission teams to partner 
with CBF field personnel. In recent years, our work in Belize and in McCreary County, 
Kentucky are great examples of our short-term teams partnering with CBF Partnerships. 

Another initiative I am proud of CBF to undertake is called the Illumination Project. 
The Illumination Project is a process which will guide the CBF through cultural and 
theological differences that might cause disunity in our partnerships. Since the CBF is not 
a denomination, it does not require uniformity when it comes to it’s partnering churches. 
Our unity is found in our willing cooperation with one another. Celebrating the autonomy 
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Following Jesus... continued

Sunday, July 3, 2016

8:45	 Worship (Sanctuary)
9:30	 Welcome Center Opens 

(Narthex)
9:45	 Sunday School  

(Bible Study for all ages)
10:55	 Extended Teaching Care  

(E100 Hallway)
	 Worship (Sanctuary)

Sunday, July 10, 2016
KY Missions (July 9-16)

8:45	 Worship (Sanctuary)
9:30	 Welcome Center Opens 

(Narthex)
9:45	 Sunday School  

(Bible Study for all ages)
10:55	 Extended Teaching Care  

(E100 Hallway)
	 Worship (Sanctuary)
12:30pm	 MS Passport Missions Trip 

Meeting Time (UG)		
5:00	 Nominating Committee Meeting	

(Min. Conf. Rm)		
7:00 	 Deacons Meeting (A214)

Sunday At Trinity

Women’s Summer 
Bible Study

“Seamless” by Angie Smith (7 wks)

Wednesdays Through August 3 
9:30am • B236 • Study Guide: $13.00

Contact Susan Burnette: burnettefamily01 
@nc.rr.com or 919-623-5333

Sorry no childcare available.

of the local church, CBF churches are diverse 
in certain practices of faith. These differences 
might range from who the church chooses 
to ordain, a church’s ministry partners, or 
requirements of baptism and membership, to 
a church’s view on more culturally divisive 
issues. The Illumination Project is a process 
to help CBF continue to value unity through 
cooperation and a global mission with global 
mission partners. 

As I thought about the Illumination Project, 
I thought about Trinity Baptist Church. As I 
look out each Sunday, I see our wonderful 
and unique membership. I sometimes 
wonder how we, as a church, have found 
such unity in our diversity. On each pew in 
worship and in each Sunday School class 
there are those who disagree on almost 
every major cultural issue of our day. In our 
study of God’s word we celebrate different 
interpretations, meaningful conversation 
and dialogue. Yet, we are united in ministry. 
Why? We are committed to the Lordship 
of Jesus. We believe the Bible is our 
authority for the practice of faith and we are 
committed to study it and choose obedience 
to its instruction. We are committed to love 
each other above all else. We are convinced 
we should love those who are not a part of 
our church as our neighbors. Our unity at 
Trinity is no great secret. It is the result of 
being a faithful to Jesus and to one another.

It has worked for Trinity. I am convinced it 
will work for CBF. Our world is in desperate 
need for us to bear witness to the risen  
Christ. There is too much at stake for us not  
to do it together.

Congratulations

Sonya Harrell Talbot & James 
Fawks, siblings Faith & Micah and 
grandparents, Ben & Betty Harrell, 
upon the birth of their baby boy Jude 
Jimmy Fawks on June 21st.

Seeking  
Teachers & Leaders
The Nominating Committee is currently 
seeking teachers and leaders for the 
2016-2017 church year. Please be open 
to the Lord leading you into service. 
If you are interested in serving in any 
capacity, contact John Buffaloe at 
jbuffaloe@4implus.com or 919-612-1876.



Deacon of the Week
Week of July 3

Derrick Alston has 
been a member of 
Trinity since 2007 and 
is a native of Raleigh. 
He and his wife, 
Elizabeth have two 
children, Derrick Jr. and Matthew. He is 
a Contractor Remittance Specialist with 
Time Warner Cable. He serves in the 
Video Ministry and on the Automation 
Committee, Grounds Committee and the 
Evangelism Committee. Derrick works 
with the Route 66 Adult 5 SS Class. He 
also works with deacon Ben Wood.

Week of July 10

Julie Lee has been 
a member of Trinity 
since 1989 and is a 
native of Rocky Mount. 
She and her husband, 
David have two 
children, Brooks and Summer. Julie is a 
homemaker. She serves as a Wednesday 
Morning Bible Study Leader, and serves 
on the Bereavement Committee, New 
Covenant, College Ministry Committee 
and Prayer Ministry. She works with  
the Adult 4/Coed 2 SS class. Julie also 
works with deacons Ryan Smith and 
Kathryn Brantley.

Deepest Sympathies

Lillie Lee, Joyce Lindsay & her son, 
Mark Lindsay, and Mark’s children 
(Alex, Carlye & Holden) upon the death 
of Lillie’s daughter and Joyce’s sister, Sue 
Vanore of Raleigh on June 23rd.

The family of longtime TBC member 
Debby Moore of Raleigh, upon her 
death on June 23rd.

This Week’s Food Pantry Needs:
• All Canned Vegetables • Canned Pastas 

• Paper Products  
(paper towels, toilet paper)

The Psalms:  
Pastor’s Study 

Wednesdays • 6:30-7:30pm • Chapel

These sessions will be led by Dr. Roberts and 
a cast of Bible Teachers from our Sunday 
School Ministry. Maybe you have always 
wanted to hear some of the other teachers in 
our church. This summer you will have the 
opportunity. No registration is required unless 
you need childcare. 

June 29 
Patriotic Cook Out

July 6 
No Session

July 13 
Psalm 42 and 43 • David Brantley

July 20 
Psalm 73 • Sam Spilman

July 27 
Psalm 84 • Chris Stanley

August 3 
Psalm 90 • John Hoffman

August 10 
Psalm 100; 103 • Dean Hering

August 17 
Psalm 116 • Jeff Roberts

Seeking  
Teachers & Leaders
The Nominating Committee is currently 
seeking teachers and leaders for the 
2016-2017 church year. Please be open 
to the Lord leading you into service. 
If you are interested in serving in any 
capacity, contact John Buffaloe at 
jbuffaloe@4implus.com or 919-612-1876.



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

NRM THRIFT SHOPPE
Needs Volunteers

Summer is here! We’d love for you to come 
volunteer with us while the days are a bit 
lazier and relaxed! All volunteers receive ½ 
off  their Thrift Shoppe purchases.

Come for two (2) hours or more and enjoy 
working alongside new friends in a Christian 
environment.

Mon - Fri • 10:00am - 7:00pm 
Sat • 10:00am - 6:00pm

Contact the volunteer coordinator to sign-
up. 919-844-6676, Ext. 4 or Volunteer@
northraleighministries.com

Nursing Homes

&
Homebound Visits

Wednesday, July 20 

10:00am • Fellowship Hall

• Great Fellowship •  
We’ll get to know each other  

and share our stories

• Great Food • 
You know we are going to  
eat well and have plenty!

• Great Worship • 
Bible Study, music and  

early morning devotions

Worship with a Variety of Leaders 
including Jimmy Huffman, Bible Study 
Leader and Becky Baker, Entertainment

Living the Good Life
Fall Festival of Fellowship

October 3 - 6, 2016

Camp Caraway (in the beautiful Uwharrie Mountains)
Cost: $235 double occupancy (includes all meals, lodging & program)

We’ll travel by TBC vans about an hour and a half to beautiful Caraway in Sophia, NC  
(about 10 miles northwest of Asheboro).

$35 Deposit made payable to TBC not later than Wednesday, June 29.  
Balance of $200 made payable to TBC due not later than Wednesday, August 24.

Questions? Call Kathy Driver at 919-621-0236.

• Great Activities • 
Seminars, crafts, games and much more



Rev. Hal Melton, hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

DISASTER RELIEF: MONTHLY MISSIONS

Rebuild Flooded 
Homes in 

Johnsonville, SC
SC Baptists are requesting our help – to 
rebuild the homes that were flooded where 
other teams have already removed the 
damaged flooring, sheet rock and insulation. 
It’s time to answer the call of Christ to bring 
our blessings of know how, tools and time to 
help our brothers and sisters to re-build their 
homes and their lives…shining the light of 
God’s love through this unique mission that 
TBC has prepared for years to do well.

Louis Pearce heads up the D.R. Lead Team 
at Trinity. They are preparing to go to 
Johnsonville, SC one week per month through 
the fall, beginning in September. Please look 
at the dates below and plan to respond to 
at least one of these mission opportunities. 
However you can begin to plan, please check 
these dates out on your calendar.

September 11-17,  October 9-15,  
November 27 - December 3

If you see that you can go, please contact 
Barry Smith at BKS11050@msn.com or 
919-562-3226. Thanks for your prayerful 
consideration! – Hal

KY PineKnot Center 
Donations Needed
Items that are desperately needed:

• Kids clothes are desperately needed, boys 
and girls, all sizes

• Men’s shorts and jeans

• Women’s clothes  
(shirts, shorts, pants, everything)

• Underwear for  
boys (any size) and girls sizes 4-8

• New socks - kids, adults,  
all ages and sizes

Bring these items to B-200 hallway  
KY Donations Box. 

Please Pray for the 
KY Mission Team
July 9-16 in McCreary County, KY 

Houston Cain, Jack & Sandy Cooke, Tom 
& Jane Dickens, Boyd Dimmock, Carol 
Donovan, Tom & June Gatten, Steve & Janice 
Goodman, Betty Harrell, Ron Hollamon, 
Steve Isaacs, Harold & Stephanie Johnson, 
Brenda Lowrance, Pam McKinney, Hal 
Melton, Ann Meyen, Jan Mills, Dorothy Petty, 
Judy Pope, Cathy Rouse, Mike Sherrer, Beth 
Snyder, Stephanie Treadway, Joe Ward, Kin 
Wood, Lois Wret

NC Baptist Disaster Relief is responding to the 
flooding devastation in WV. We have notified 
those in charge that Trinity will be focusing on 
the area around Hines, WV, where Star Davis 
has relatives including the pastor of Hines 
Baptist Church. This is in Greenbrier County 
one of the hardest hit areas. 

As soon as plans are finalized for the first 
mission we will send a mass email to all 

church families. So please begin to pray that 
God will open doors for you to go and help. 
This area is still underwater and is expecting 
more flooding rain today. 

Also, if your Sunday School Class wants to 
help, here is a list of items Star has from Hines 
Baptist Church: cleaning supplies, shovels, 
brooms, towels, washcloths, clothes, blankets, 
and canned food. We can also send funds to 
Star’s uncle who is pastor of Hines Baptist 
Church for that small congregation to use to 
reach out and help their neighbors in need.

West Virginia Flooding TBC Response Plan



Rev. Steve Byers, slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Music Ministry  
is alive and is 

growing at Trinity! 

Find your place in the  
Music Ministry in 2016. 

If you have singing or  
instrumental abilities, we need you.  

We are always looking for more 
musicians to add to our worship 

leading ministries at Trinity.  
Be a part of this  

exciting place of ministry!

Join Us!

Music Notes
Take notice of the music calendar 

below to stay up to date with choir 
rehearsals and upcoming music events!

July 3
Independence Day Weekend:  

No Evening Activities

August 14
Trinity Laymen Concert  

with Fellowship 
6:00pm

Music Calendar
Special thanks to Jessica Isaacs for leading 
in worship this past Sunday morning 
while I was away on vacation. How great it 
is to know that when I am away, I can rely on 
friends and gifted musicians to lead and keep 
things going for our choirs and worship!

s s s

FirstLight Choir will resume this Sunday 
at 8:00 am. This is our rehearsal time for 
each Sunday through Labor Day.

s s s

The Sanctuary Choir will not rehearse July 
13, 20, and 27 and August 3. We will be 
doing familiar songs in worship each Sunday 
that we know well. Our rehearsal time on 
Sunday mornings will be our only rehearsal 
for these anthems. After the construction 
begins, rehearsals will resume on August 10. 
With the construction beginning sometime in 
August, our rehearsals will shift to the Chapel 
on Sunday nights at 7:30 pm. This rehearsal 
time remains through Labor Day. 

s s s

In just a couple of months we will begin our 
fall schedule of choir rehearsals. Some 
rooms will change due to the construction, 
but all changes will be available in the 
church newsletters as plans and needs 
require. We will have to experiment with 
some of our musical groups when we 
worship in the gym. We will be making some 
challenging steps to get the gym ready for 
worship and we ask for your patience. Begin 
to pray for our transition to the gym and for 
what God has in store for us there. 



Rev. Lydia Tatum, ltatum@tbcraleigh.com s Christian Davis, cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

www.lifehonestly.com

Genesis Weekend
August 12-13 • Cost: $70 

Registration Deadline: July 31

It’s that time of year again! We are excited 
to be looking forward to a new year of 
student ministry and life together. As 
we begin a new year as a church under 
construction, we, as a student ministry, 
will take time to examine our own 
lives and discover that we all are under 
construction as God’s love transforms 
us from the inside out. Brochures are on 
their way to your mailboxes!

Student Ministry 
Luncheon ’16-’17

August 14 • 12:00pm • FH

All students and parents are invited to 
share lunch and learn about our upcoming 
year of ministry together! Here you will 
receive all information on trip dates and 
costs as well as have the opportunity 
to sign up to serve in various different 
support roles throughout the year as 
adult leaders, host homes for fellowship 
dinners, and snack supper sponsors. 
Please RSVP to Michelle at mkranz@
tbcraleigh.com no later than August 1.

6th Grade Orientation
August 7 • 5:00pm • Underground

All rising 6th Graders and their parents are 
invited to a special “Welcome to Trinity 
Student Ministry” orientation! Here you 
will meet new small group, Sunday School, 
missions, and choir leaders and you will 
become acquainted with all that our ministry 
together has in store for you in this new 
phase of your life! Please let Christian know 
that you are coming by sending him an RSVP 
at cdavis@tbcraleigh.com!

MS Passport  
Missions Camp

July 10-15 • Cost: $355

There are still a couple of spots 
remaining. Contact Christian if you or a 

friend would like to sign-up!  

SENIOR RETREAT

Whitewater Rafting 
on the New!
July 21-23 • Lansing, WV 

Cost: $110

Registration Deadline: July 10

HS Sunday Parking 
As we prepare for our exciting new 
building project, we are hoping to ease 
our parking woes in a couple of ways. 
What we are asking for our high school 
students who happen to drive separately 
from their parents is this: 

• 	Ride with your parents in ONE CAR 

• 	Park on the back property behind the 
ROC on Manchester. 

This is just one simple way that we can 
be a part of helping our church  
as we seek to make room for others! 



Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff, kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Words from Karen

Kids Camp 
For Children in Grades 3-5

September 6-18 • Cost: $135 
Camp Willow Run 

Registration Due: August 1st

Brochures have gone out. 
Signup early to make the list!

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS IN THE SUMMER

Songs of the Summer
The Psalms: Pastor’s Study 

Wednesdays • 6:30-7:30pm • Chapel

These sessions will be led by  
Dr. Roberts and a cast of Bible Teachers  

from our Sunday School Ministry.  

I am a firm believer that our children need 
and deserve our best quality teachers 
and leaders. They need commitment and 
dedication modeled for them in an effort to 
grow into the person God can use. My soul 
knows God is preparing someone right now 
to share his/her faith this way. I hope you are 
in prayer for God’s discerning work to be in 
your life. 

Currently, we have the most awesome and 
Spirit-led adults teaching our children each 
week. However, there comes a time when 
one needs adult interaction, deeper spiritual 
teaching, and just a chance to re-energize for 
the journey. This is where we find ourselves 
with leadership this year. I am so grateful for 

the commitment that many of our teachers 
have given—over 10+ years in one grade 
school classroom. This is unheard of in 
many churches. Thank you does not seem 
adequate. But we know our reward is not of 
this world. 

This said -we must look to the need at hand. 
I ask you to pray with me, encourage me, 
encourage our Nominating Committee, and 
seek to be open in your own life to how God 
could use you in the teaching ministry at 
Trinity. You are an awesome congregation to 
serve. May God’s spirit continue to guide us 
in all we seek to do and be in 2016-2017. 

You may reach me at (919) 787-3740 or 
kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Sunday, August 7 • Cost: $12

This is sponsored by Sunday School and 
the Children’s Ministry. Please bring your 

money and permission slip to Sunday 
School and give to any of your teachers. 

Information is going out this week.

Lunch at 

Kanki 
Crabtree



Katie Medlin, kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

VOLUNTEER: 

Be a part of 
Extended  

Teaching Care!
Extended Teaching Care (ETC) is a 
ministry that allows parents of our 
congregation to place their babies and 
preschoolers in a secure environment 
where they can learn while parents 
worship. We are looking for adults who 
love children, want to nurture children, 
and are looking for a way to serve here 
at Trinity. Remember you only serve 4 
times a year! Your volunteering makes 
a BIG difference in the kingdom and 
allows us to teach our youngest about 
the love of God. It makes a difference in 
the life of a child AND their parents!

Please call the church office, or email 
me at kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com if you 
are interested or have questions.

Remember Our Mission Project

Disaster Relief: 
Children’s

Comfort Kits 
During VBS we started collecting comfort kits 
for children in preparation for the aftermath 
of a disaster like a hurricane. Various Baptist 
Conventions and other Baptist Men’s 
organizations could take comfort kits to 
children that are victims of a disaster. This 
year we are collecting items for a Child’s 
comfort kit or a Baby comfort kit. We are 
providing gallon size ziploc bags to use for 
the kits.( We ask that you choose four items 
from the list below, mark the age on the 
provided form and mark the possible gender 
then return the sealed kit to VBS or SS.

Age breakdowns are as follows:
Baby: 0-3 months, 3-6 months, 6-9 months, 
9-12 months, 12-18 months, 18-24 months

Child Package: 2-3 years, 4-5 years,  
6-7 years, 8-9 years, 10-12 years

Needs List: Choose 4 Items to include  
in your gallon bag.

Baby: diaper, baby nail clippers, sippy cup, 
pacifier, diaper shirt, handi-wipes, small soft 
washable toy or soft book. 

Child: new small stuffed animal, wash cloth, 
doll, books, puzzles, small games, colors/
coloring book, small toy (age appropriate—
cars for boys, etc.), comb/brush

For all kits: Bibles and small notes are  
always welcomed.

We appreciate all who choose to help with 
this ministry. What a fun way to be proactive 
before a disaster happens. Just look for the 
extra forms around on the grade school 
hallway or in the church office. Feel free to 
grab a gallon size bag and bring it with you 
to to church for collection! We will be doing 
this through the end of June. Thank you!

Teaching 
Opportunities

The nominating committee needs your 
help! They are now in the process of filling 
positions for the fall. When you are called 
please prayerfully consider where you  
can serve!

 
Missing Pagers

We are missing quite a few pagers. If 
you have accidently taken a pager home 
on a Sunday morning please return it as 
soon as possible!



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

ROC Volunteers
Monday, July 4 • Closed

Tuesday, July 5
8am-11am	 Leland Cottle
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Shirley Eason, Doris Young
6pm-9pm	 Charla Peel, JoAnn Bell

Wednesday, July 6
8am-11am	 Miller & Liz Warren
11am-2pm	 Stephanie Treadway

Thursday, July 7
8am-11am	 Jane Sauls
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau
3pm-6pm	 Shirley Pegram
6pm-9pm	 Edythe McKinney

Friday, July 8
8am-11am	 H. L. Warren
11am-2pm	 Nell Campbell

Saturday, July 9
9am - 12pm 	 Mark Munday

Monday, July 11
8am-11am	 Charles & Ronda Swindell
11am-2pm	 Billy Joyner
3pm-6pm	 Rhonda Davis
6pm-9pm	 Jenny Beal

Tuesday, July 12
8am-11am	 Glenn & Sylvia Wellborn
11am-2pm	 Volunteers Needed
3pm-6pm	 Mark Wheeless
6pm-9pm	 Cynthia Coats

Wednesday, July 13
8am-11am	 Andy Ammons
11am-2pm	 Marcel Beaudreau

Thursday, July 14
8am-11am	 Joyce Warren
11am-2pm	 Suzie Short
3pm-6pm	 Donna Munley
6pm-9pm	 Volunteers Needed

Friday, July 15
8am-11am	 Johnny Teal
11am-2pm	 Jackie Mizelle

Saturday, August 30
9am - 12pm 	 Ron Brown

ROC Hours • July 3-July 9

Tuesday • Thursday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday • Friday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm 
(Friday 11:45am - Gym Floor Closes)

Saturday • 9:00 am - 12:00 pm

ROC Activities • July 3-July 9

Group Fitness Classes 

T & Th • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym
Dance-it Group Fitness Class

T & Th • 9:15-10:00 am • MP rm • FREE
Senior Adult Bend and Stretch
W, F • 7:00-8:00 am • Gym

Dance Group Fitness
W, F • 9:30-10:30 am • Gym

Stroller Strides

Recreation Activities

Th • 1:00-4:00 pm • A214
Cards & Games Fellowship

ROC Hours • July 10-July 16

Monday • Tuesday • Thursday 
8:00 am - 2:00 pm • 3:00 pm - 9:00 pm

Wednesday • Friday • 8:00 am - 2:00 pm
Saturday • Closed

ROC Activities • June 10-July 16

Group Fitness Classes 

M, W • 7:00-8:00 am • Gym
Dance Group Fitness

M, W • 9:30-10:30 am • Gym
Stroller Strides

T & Th • 9:00-10:00 am • Gym
Dance-it Group Fitness Class

T & Th • 9:15-10:00 am • MP rm • FREE
Senior Adult Bend and Stretch

Recreation Activities

M-Th • 5:00-9:00pm • Basketball Leagues
Th • 1:00-4:00 pm • A214
Cards & Games Fellowship



Rev. Spencer Good, sgood@rocraleigh.com s (919) 787-4991

www.rocraleigh.com

Summer Day Camp $195 

TBC Middle School Camp $225

Grade School Sports Camp $195

Summer Camp is a fun week filled with 
Bible studies, crafts, and recreation. Each 
week will have a central theme. Activities 
throughout the week are designed to 
help children learn about God’s love  
and experience it in a practical way. 
Every week we will embark on a 
different adventure! 

The Day Camp will be held in the 
Recreation Outreach Center, utilizing 
the facility for all aspects of camp. 
Additionally each Camp will be staffed 
by a camp director and supported by 
camp counselors as well as counselors in 
training utilizing Trinity Baptist Churches 
students, who will help to provide a safe 
and exciting environment for growth.

The grade school camp will be open 
to all children rising 1-5 grade.  Middle 
School camp rising 6-9 grades $225.

All campers will be responsible for a bag 
lunch each day. Expenses for all field 
trips are included in the registration cost.

Further information will be mailed to all 
participants after registration. Medical 
Release forms must be completed before 
the week of Camp.

2016
Grade School Camp

Camp Schedule
July 5-8 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Sports Camp

FULL  
July 11-15 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Camp: Week 2

July 18-22 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
Grade School Camp: Week 3 

July 25-29 
TBC Ballet Camp: Firebird 

August 1-5 • 9:00am-4:00pm 
TBC Middle School Camp

UPWARD Basketball Camp
This year with the TBC building project 
coming soon, we will not be able to host 
any Upward camps this summer.

For Information

Preschool Camp • 919-782-6192 
GS & MS Camps • Sammy Pearce: 

919-325-6167 or  
baseballrox09@yahoo.com.

ROC Calendar 
10th Annual NH5k 
September 10, 2016

Happy 4th of July!
ROC Closed 

Saturday, July 2 - Monday, July 4 

Volunteers Needed
2nd & 3rd Thursday • 6:00pm - 9:00pm

4th Thursday • 3:00pm - 6:00pm

Contact Michelle: 919-787-3740 or 
mkranz@tbcraleigh.com if you can 
sub short term or know of anyone 

interested in taking on a regular spot.



E-mail newsletter articles no later than  
Noon Fridays to: info@tbcraleigh.com.

Trinity Times (USPS 006-883) is 
published weekly, except July 4th 
week and Christmas week by Trinity 
Baptist Church, 4815 Six Forks Road, 
Raleigh, NC 27609.

Periodical postage paid at Raleigh, 
NC. Postmaster: Send address changes 
to Trinity Times, 4815 Six Forks Rd., 
Raleigh, NC 27609

Trinity Baptist Church Staff
Tel: 919-787-3740 • Fax: 919-787-4884 

Prayer Line: 781-PRAY (7729) 
www.tbcraleigh.com 

Dr. G. Jeffery Roberts 
Senior Pastor 

ext. 4850 • jroberts@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Hal Melton  
Assoc. Pastor, Missions & Senior Adults 
ext. 4858 • hmelton@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Steve Byers 
Assoc. Pastor, Worship & Music 

ext. 4861 • slbyers@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Karen Metcalf Eickhoff 
Assoc. Pastor, Education & Families 

ext. 4855 • kmetcalf@tbcraleigh.com

Rev. Spencer Good 
Assoc. Pastor, Outreach & Recreation 

ext. 4856 • sgood@rocraleigh.com

Rev. Lydia Tatum 
Assoc. Pastor, Minister to Students 
ext. 4857 • ltatum@tbcraleigh.com

Christian Davis 
Student Ministry Associate 

ext. 4860 • cdavis@tbcraleigh.com

Katie Medlin 
Minister to Preschool & Families 

ext. 4859 • kmedlin@tbcraleigh.com

Jan Brown, Financial Administrator 
ext. 4853 • janbrown@tbcraleigh.com

Liz Adams, Pastoral Secretary 
ext. 4851 • ladams@tbcraleigh.com

RaNada Thornton, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4854 • rthornton@tbcraleigh.com

Michelle Kranz, Ministerial Secretary 
ext. 4852 • mkranz@tbcraleigh.com

Maria Miller, Weekday Preschool Director 
ext. 4864 • preschool@tbcraleigh.com

Debbie Surface, Weekday Preschool Admin. 
ext. 4865

Rev. Wayne Rogers, Organist

Ramona Green, Pianist

Barbara Bowen, Pianist

Vision for Growth
June 26, 2016

Growing through Bible Study...
Members 		  New 	  
Age Group	 Present 	 Members	 Visitors

Adults	 456	 0	 11
Students	 126	 1	 2
Children	 45	 0	 5
Preschool	 64	 0	 3
Totals 	 691	 1	 21
Sunday School 	 Total 713
Growing through Worship...
8:45am Worship Attendance 	 221 
10:55am Worship Attendance 	 534 
Total Worship Attendance 	 755
Growing through Stewardship...
(YTD totals through 5/31/2016)
YTD General  
Fund Needs (Budget) 	 $1,187,010.00
YTD Operating Receipts 	 $1,181,138.71  
YTD Operating Expenses 	 $1,051,392.38
Capital Campaign
Capital Campaign Pledges 	 $4,162,920.00
Pledged Money Received 	 $1,952,202.29
Total Received 	 $2,159,362.15

ETC Workers
Sunday, July 3

Host: Lisa Arthur, Asst. Host: Allison Graves
8:45 am Worship Service: Becky Dribbon, Sara 
Jane Morris, Kara Collins, Sue & Jason Adams, Mandy 
& Seth Warren, Bruce Eickhoff
10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Dorothy Petty, Bridgett McDuffie, Mary 

Higgins
5-10 mos	 Stacie Forrest
11-14 mos	 Sandy Cooke, Mary Ann Bedingfield
15-19 mos	 Susan Robinson, Laury Holley
20-24 mos	 Jennifer Bland, Suzanna Fay 
2 yrs	 Maury Tepper, Jacob Arthur, Sydney 

Shealey, Alex Tena 
3 yrs	 Christopher Hinkleman,  

Katie Forrest, Claudia Daniel
4 yrs	 Christa Johnston, Kyle Fay

Sunday, July 10
Host: Allison Graves, Asst. Host: Sarah Wilson
8:45 am Worship Service: Laura & Wes Thomas, 
Matt & Lisa Strother, Stephanie & Caroline Konrad, 
Brenda Burton
10:55 am Worship Service
0-4 mos	 Jennifer Mills, Jenna Thomas
5-10 mos	 Shirley Eason, Pam Thompson
11-14 mos 	 Alice Clark, Barbara Owens, Sam Judge
15-19 mos	 Mark & Melissa Burgess,  

Stephanie Cooke
20-24 mos	 Kim Sanderson, Michelle Miller
2 yrs	 Colleen Fleming, Carol Milstead, Cissy 

Lewis
3 yrs	 Ronnie DeFrancis, Darryl Miller,  

Trey Lewis
4 yrs	 John Cooke, Kevin Gard


